

The Wolds and Vale Federation



Executive Headteacher
Mr Ian Taylor

www.woldsandvalefederation.co.uk

01944 710282

'One federation family, with transformation at its heart'

Friday 9th July 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

School lunches next week

Monday – Pizza
Tuesday – Jacket potato and beans
Wednesday – Pork stew
Thursday – Minced beef and gravy
Friday – Fish and chips

Football

01944 738232

For all you football lovers out there - I have been told there is a big match kicking off at 8pm Sunday night? If you and your child are watching this monumental occasion the likelihood, is they may be tired on Monday morning.

Please try and arrive at school before registration closes but be assured that Monday may be a lighter morning for our children and our registers <u>may</u> close slightly later to reflect this.

Message from North Yorkshire County Council

With cases rising it's more important than ever to test yourself twice a week for <u>#coronavirus</u> to help stop the spread.

Free home tests are available to everyone and there's a range of ways you can get them:

- Order testing kits online at www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests
- Collect them from most pharmacies, find your nearest one offering test collection
- at https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
- Collect them from the testing sites

at <u>#Scarborough</u>, <u>#Malton</u>, <u>#Catterick</u> and <u>#Northallerton</u> between 2:30pm and 8pm every day Find full details at http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-covid-19...

Bikeability

12th and 13th July Year 6

Bikeability will take place on Monday and Tuesday for Year 6. These courses are free for your child to take part in. Please remember your bike, helmet and any outstanding forms on Monday.

Transition week July 12th July

Next week we will be holding a transition afternoon for children, staff will move around the class bubbles to spend time with the children who are moving into their classes. Unfortunately with the rise in cases in this area we are unable to hold the transitions we had planned. Please do speak to



01944 738232

The Wolds and Vale Federation



Executive Headteacher
Mr Ian Taylor

www.woldsandvalefederation.co.uk

01944 710282

your child about September and keep up the conversations over the summer. We know from our nurture training how important transitions are in children's lives.

Clubs to finish Friday 16th July

All after school clubs will finish on Friday 16th July as we near the end of term. Class one sports club with Mr Ellis has finished this week due to other commitments that Mr Ellis has on next week.

New build w/c 19th July - Play school sessions

We are eagerly awaiting the development over the summer of our 2 brand new classrooms. To prepare for the building work things will be a little different for the last 2 weeks of term for our nursery children.

W/C 12th July sessions will finish on the Thursday to allow us time to clear play school.

W/C 19th July sessions will be held in the village hall and again finish on the Thursday.

Reception 2021

When children return to school on Tuesday 7th September our reception new starters will have a staggered start for the first week.

Tuesday 7th and Wednesday 8th children will stay until 12noon

Thursday 9th and Friday 10th children will stay for a free lunch and leave at 1pm

Week commencing 13^{th} September reception children will attend as per the normal routine 8.50am to 3.15pm.

September Class structure

In September our classes will be in the following locations with the following staff-

EYFS Classroom (Currently Class 1) Play school children aged 2-4 with Lucy Deighton and Alex McGough.

New Build Class 1 – Reception and Year 1 with Miss Taylor, Mrs Scott and Miss Metcalfe

New Build Class 2 – Year 2 and Year 3 with Mrs Fleming (Miss Snaith is getting married in the summer!) and Mrs Dobson

Class 3 – Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 with Mr Moorwood, Miss Duley and Mrs St Pierre (our two new support staff members)

Mrs North will support Nurture across the whole school and Mrs Stockill will continue with her HLTA duties.

Stay and Play



We would like to invite you to our stay and play sessions operating -



The Wolds and Vale Federation



Executive Headteacher

Mr Ian Taylor

www.woldsandvalefederation.co.uk

01944 710282

Every Thursday 1pm – 2.30pm (During term time) at **Sherburn Play School,** Sherburn CE Primary School, YO17 8PG

Wednesday 1pm to 2.30pm at Luttons CP School, 7th & 21st July

West Luttons, YO17 8TF

There will be themed activities for you and your child to share, stories and songs.

All children under 5 along with one parent or guardian are welcome.

Community news

Craft fair

01944 738232

Sunday 11th July at 10am to 3pm at Sherburn Sports Club, Summer craft fair, £10 for stallholders free entry for customers, refreshments will be available. Call or message 07445 253691 to pre book a stall.

Have a great weekend

Ian Taylor

Did you know?

The full moon this month is known at the Buck Moon, because male deer's grow new antlers during the summer months. Another name is the Thunder moon because of the fact that there are often more storms in the summer.